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Our Alaska members have an August 16 meeting with Senator Stevens and perhaps Chairman Young during the congressional recess. Our lobbyist feels that it is better to have the Alaskan constituents attend this meeting and for us to follow-up here in DC when congress returns. At this time we do not have the commitments from either Stevens or Young that is necessary for our success. We do have several congressional commitments to support our issue when it comes to the House or Senate vote. Many thanks to those of you who have contacted your representatives, please continue to do so. 

Our lobbyist will meet with the Board of Directors at our meeting next week. Our strategy will be reviewed and any necessary revisions will be decided at that time.

No change in the status of pay negotiations. No further meetings are scheduled or contemplated. The pay issue remains at a negotiations impasse. 

Some questions have been raised concerning the Aviation Labor Coalition (ALC). As you may recall, the genesis for this group was during FAA Personnel Reform in 1995. Then NATCA President Mike McNally had the vision of all the FAA unions cooperating in ensuring that the FAA removal from most of Title V did not adversely affect the various bargaining units. Chapter 71 was of particular concern since it contained the labor management right of collective bargaining. 

NAATS, NATCA, PAACE, PASS and AFGE successfully presented a united front and forced the FAA to reinstate Chapter 71. The unions have continued in loose cooperation with each other. There is now an interest among some unions in signing a charter to formalize this cooperation. It should be emphasized that this charter in no way constitutes an affiliation or merger with any other union. We’ve been assured that any FAA union may join or withdraw from this coalition at any time. We’ve also been told that the coalition is not an attempt to advantage any one union over others. There are obviously advantages in cooperating to achieve mutual goals.  However, we have no interest in turf battles between unions. I’ve talked with other unions and its clear there’s a potential for controversy. NAATS has not signed the charter. This entire matter will be discussed at the Board meeting next week.

Wally Pike

